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   Greetings to all.  Like me, you are probably wondering what happened to winter this year. By 
the time our Bulletin comes out, it will nearly be spring.  We definitely need more rain to avoid 
another drought season.  March is supposed to “come in like a Lion.” Hopefully, this  forecast 
will be true.
   During last month BEC meeting, RAMP chair Jim Goetsch presented his committee’s 
suggestions to improve our recruitment efforts to increase our growth in membership; consider 
new activities for our members and their spouses; improve member relations and encourage 
better attendance at our luncheons; and publicize our SIR Branch better by expanding our 
exposure in the LOP News, selling SIR clothing merchandise and having a variety of apparel 
available at our luncheons for sale and consider other items for sale  with our SIR logo.  It was 
noted at our February luncheon we still have members who do not know that we publish a 
monthly bulletin to communicate with our membership. If you do NOT use a computer and 
have not read our monthly newsletter, please contact me or our publicity chair, Rich Hibbs 
(ribbs655@gmail.com), so we can send you a hard copy.  In order to implement the RAMP 
suggestions above, we need you to volunteer for an activity in which you are interested. 
Please contact Jim at jimgoetsch@hotmail.com to get you actively involved with SIR.
   Thanks to the following members for stepping forward and accepting their new duties: Marc 
Loranger (Beer Tasting), Gordon Boyer (Beer Tasting), Larry Shelley (Christmas Dinner 
Dance), Phil Jones (Bocce Ball), Charlie Sunblom (Entertainment for July Couples 
Luncheon).  We still need a chairperson for the July Couples Luncheon and the September 
Fun Day and an assistant chaplain. 
   Kudos to Terry Eberhardt and Denny Camarlinghi for selling out our first wine tasting event 
at our Clubhouse on February 22. Wine (Bear River Winery) tasting was free and the steak 
dinner was only $20 at LOP’s Magnolia Pointe Grille. It was a superb event enjoyed by the 65 
people attending. If your favorite gal (your spouse) loves baseball and a fun time, Terry and 
Denny have arranged a bus trip to Sacramento to watch the River Cats play. Cost is only $42 
per person which includes the base ball game, bus ride and beverages.  The date is Tuesday, 
May 8th.  This was a very successful event last year, so don’t wait too long to sign up. Also, 
remember to tell your wife or significant other to save the date July 11, because you are going 
to take her out to lunch at the Clubhouse for our Couples Luncheon.  Yes, we do have some 
enjoyable, fun events for our members and wives through out the year.  Put those dates on 
your calendar.
   Again, I encourage you to invite a friend, a new neighbor, or newcomer to LOP as your guest 
to attend our next luncheon. We had no guest or new members at our last meeting. We need 
to do better.  WE CAN DO IT!  Until then, stay well and be safe. 
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I regret to report that we lost 2 Branch 
members recently in February. Jim Plumley 

suffered a fatal heart attack while snorkeling in 
Mexico.  Gene Meyers passed away after 
being hospitalized for COPD/Heart failure.. 

Our prayers go out to their families during this 
time of sadness and bereavement.
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The third SIRs meeting on March 7th featured   Donna Brown of Hospice of the 
Foothills, an excellent and informative presenter on the subject of End of  Life 
Nursing. Ms. Brown provided valuable  information while demonstrating the 
sensitivity this subject requires. The feedback from the members I spoke with was 
positive. Besides thanking Ms. Brown I would also like to thank Ms. Rachelle 
Wheatley, from Hospice of The Foothills.

For the April meeting the presenters will be members of the Nevada County Sheriffs 
Vice Squad. They will do a presentation on the Opioid Issues confronted by Law 
Enforcement in Nevada County.

Hope to see as many of you as possible on April 4th.



GOLF NEWS    

RON WOLYN

Region 1 Area 2 --  2018 Golf Schedule

Golf Course Date Time Format Cost Host Contact Info

Davis GC 03/06/18 TBD 2MBB $33 J Boyer 530 751-2691

Peach Tree 03/26/18 9:00AM 4M2BB $52 J Williams 530 755-4773

Empire Ranch 04/26/18 8:00AM Individual $48 Livingston 916 718-7277

Alta Sierra 05/08/18 9:00AM 2MBB $45 Fitzgerald 530 269-2473

Lake of the Pines 06/25/18 9:00AM Team Qualifier $45 R Wolyn 650 242-2469

Turkey Creek 07/09/18 8:00AM Ind Qualifier $48 R Hegle 530 272-3106

Darkhorse 08/20/18 9;00AM Individual $45 R Chittock 530 913-0365

Auburn Valley 09/17/18 8:30AM  9  9  18 $40 R Wolyn 650 242-2469

Apple Mountain 10/15/18 9:00AM 2MBB $45 Livingston 916 718 -7277

Black Oak 11/18/18 8:30AM Individual $42 Livingston 916 718 -7277

Type to enter text

MARCH LUNCHEON

   The first tournament of the year was at the Davis GC.  A 
2 man best ball.  Peter Voskes and Pat Graham won in 
their flight with a net score of 57.
   Our next tournament is at PeachTree in Marysville on 
March 26.  It will be a 4 man best ball format.
   The April tournament will be at Empire Ranch on the 
23rd.
   See you at the April luncheon where we will present the 
prize money from the Davis tournament



TRAVEL OPPORTUNITIES
TERRY EBERHARDT  

WINE TASTING AT THE                 
CLUBHOUSE



RESPONSIBILITY CLAUSE All tours, trips and other activities arranged for or by SONS IN RETIREMENT, INC. and 
its branches are for the convenience of the members and their guests who desire to participate. SONS IN 

RETIREMENT, INC and its branches do not assume any responsibility for the well being or safety of the participants, 
their guests or their property in matters pertaining to

said tours, trips or other activities.

DECLARATIONS

President Derek Southern  
Vice President Ed Benson 

Secretary Ron Flagel 
Treasurer Karl Ryden 

Region 1 Director Mark Stuart
Area 2 Director Don Dill

Area 33 Governor Bob Hegle

You will receive an e-mail that asks if you are 
attending the lunch. Please respond to that 

email
There will be a salad and plated entree.

This allows the chef more time to put together 
the most cost effective lunch for us.  Saving the 

association (and us) money

STATE OFFICERS

   
Charlie Sundblom 209 640 0203

Terry Eberhardt 278 3362
Duane Heaton 925 519 5244

Jim Gunn  650 515 8517
Dennis Camarlinghi 404 434 6993

BRANCH 170 DIRECTORS

Bulletin Editor Rich Hibbs 268 3231
Bulletin Proof Reader John Brewer 268 8826

Chaplain Bob Chan 268 8606
Asst Chaplain Carl Paquin 268 7761

Golf Chair Ron Wolyn 268 2263
Asst Golf Chair Chuck Mercer  268 9302

Food Roger Pope 268 4794
Clothing Glenn Delisle 268 8624

Lop News Duane Heaton 925 519 5244
Music Larry Shelley 268 8369

Sunshine Ron Trimble 268 1917
Photography Larry Shelley 268 8369

Info Tech Hal Hawthorne 916 899 0720
Bocce Co Capt Phil Jones 268 7714

Bocce Co Capt Robert Reeder  268 7571
Travel  Terry Eberhardt  278 3362

Wine Tasting Terry Eberhardt 278 3362
Beer Tasting Ray Tschirhart 714 392 9282

Big Sir Bob Chan 268 8606
Little Sir  Andy Ameigeiras 278 3480

Secretary Bob Cunningham 268 1844
Asst Sec Robin Friesen 209 373 6954

 Treasurer  Allen Bolen 269 7782
Asst Treasurer George Siffri 488 4033
Membership Randy Friesen 268 3524

Asst Membership Phil Jones  268 7714
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LUNCHEON NOTIFICATION


